## FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING GROUP And FALLBROOK DESIGN REVIEW BOARD

## ALLEROOK DESIGN KEVII

Regular Meeting Monday 16 January 2012, 7:00 P.M., Live Oak School, 1978 Reche Road, Fallbrook AGENDA

- 1. Open Forum. Opportunity for members of the public to speak to the Planning Group on any subject matter within the Groups jurisdiction but not on today's agenda. Three minute limitation. Non-discussion & Non-voting item.
- 2. Approval of the minutes for the meetings of 19 December 2011. Voting item.
- 3. Request from Donald Moore, President of the Fallbrook Villas HOA, (760) 728-2116, for installation of red curb adjacent to two driveways for an apartment complex on Oak Cliff Drive. In response, Traffic Engineering staff determined that 20' of red curbing was required on either side of both driveways for a total red curb of 60 feet. Mr. Moore subsequently requested an appeal of this distance due to the loss of parking spots. Continued at the 19 Dec 2011 meeting.

  Subsequent discussions between Traffic Engineering and the HOA arrived at the following resolving alternative: the HOA President agreed to sign and mark the leftmost driveway (looking out of the complex) as an "ENTER ONLY" driveway and the rightmost driveway as an "EXIT ONLY" driveway. With this solution, DPW staff, within its existing authority to establish minimum amounts of red curb, is completely satisfied to propose red curb only at the 20' distance located between the two driveways. This parking prohibition will enhance lines-of-sight for the new "EXIT ONLY" driveway.
  - The TAC is requesting the support of the Fallbrook Planning Group for this alternative. County Staff: Maria Rubio-Lopez, DPW Traffic Engineering, (858) 874-4030. **Circulation Committee.** Community Input. Voting item.
- 4. Response to a request from Devon Muto, Chief, Department of Planning and Land Use on the Red Tape Reduction Task Force Report and Recommendations. **Land Use Committee**. Community input. Voting item.

Earlier this year, the County Board of Supervisors formed a Red Tape Reduction Task Force to examine the land development permitting process and identify opportunities for operational improvements that would result in more efficient permit processing. This independent Task Force held several meetings and prepared a report with a series of recommendations that was presented by the Task Force to the Board of Supervisors on December 7, 2011. At the December 7th hearing, the Board directed immediate implementation of a subset of the recommendations. For the remainder of the recommendations, the Board directed staff to evaluate the implementation of these remaining recommendations and return to the Board on February 29, 2012.

One of the recommendations that staff will be analyzing relates to the structure of Community Planning and Sponsor Groups. The recommendation from the Red Tape Reduction Task Force contains two options for the Board (see recommendation #9 beginning on Page 7 of the attached report). Staff is accepting comments on this and the other Task Force recommendations to be included in the report back to the Board. Comments are requested by January 31, 2012. Please forward all of your comments to Marcus Lubich by mail to the address above or at

Marcus.Lubich@sdcounty.ca.gov<mailto:Marcus.Lubich@sdcounty.ca.gov>. You may also phone Marcus Lubich with any questions at 858-694-8847.

5. Request for waiver of the site plan requirements for a new DMV license for used car dealer to replace existing used car dealership at 131 W. Fallbrook Street, APN 104-063-04-00. Owner Julio Pineda, 760-469-1718. County planner Debra Frischer 8580495-5201, <a href="mailto:debra.frischer@sdcounty.ca,gov">debra.frischer@sdcounty.ca,gov</a>. **Design Review Committee.** Community input. Voting item.

- 6. Request for waiver of the site plan requirements for an existing Patio Cover for an existing restaurant located at 121 N. Pico (103-263-23). Owner Jonathan Arbel, 619-665-3053. Contact person George Easton, 760-731-9700, <a href="mailto:gleaston@ad.com">gleaston@ad.com</a>. County planner Debra Frischer 8580495-5201, <a href="mailto:debra.frischer@sdcounty.ca,gov">debra.frischer@sdcounty.ca,gov</a>. **Design Review Committee.** Community input. Voting item.
- 7. Election of Officers; Chair, 1<sup>st</sup> Vice-chair, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice-chair, and Secretary. Voting item.
- 8. Request the Board of Supervisors to appoint Paul Schaden to seat #14 to take the place of resigning member Chuck Sanicore. Board of Supervisors Policy I-1 Article II Section IV and the Fallbrook Community Planning Group By-laws Article III Section 3 state, "Vacancies shall be filled from the list of candidates in the most recent election in the order of the number of votes received."
- 9. Presentation by Jeff Elmore 949.660.9128 x1224 <u>jelmore@waremalcomb.com</u> regarding the proposed new McDonald's to be located on an existing property containing a small convenience store at 142 Ammunition Road. **Design Review Committee**. Community input. Non-voting item.
- 10. Support the San Diego County Traffic Advisory Committee's request to radar recertify Burma Road from Olive Hill Road to Luneta Lane (0.6 miles). Preliminary review of prevailing speeds and roadway conditions support radar recertification for the existing 45 MPH speed limit. Community input. Voting item,

**NOTE:** The Planning Group occasionally has openings on its **Land Use** (Jack Wood 731-3193), **Circulation** (Anne Burdick 728-7828), **Parks & Recreation** (Jackie Heyneman 728-5395), **Public Facilities** (Chuck Sanacore 760-723-4706), **Design Review** (Eileen Delaney 518-8888) committees for non-elected citizens. Interested persons please contact the Chair. This is a preliminary agenda. If any changes are made, a final agenda will be posted at the North County Fire District, 315 E. Ivy Street, Fallbrook, at least 72 hours prior to the meeting.

Jim Russell, Chair, 205 Calle Linda, Fallbrook, California 92028, (760) 728-8081 Russellfarms@Roadrunner.com